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Suggestions on Starting Units Parked for Extended Periods
BATTERIES REQUIRE MAINTENANCE!
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Service Update #20-0728
Starting Units Parked for Extended Periods

We originally issued Service Update #20-0505/Blue Bird #PA-15-20 which spoke on
battery storage in buses that were not being used due to the early closure of schools
in New York and tips on extended storage for batteries in those units.
As it appears that to some degree the reopening of schools may be taking place
where units may be needed and as technicians begin to prep their fleets for this, we
have seen an increase in the number of calls related to Check Engine Lights.
In some of our testing we have found that when units sit and have even had
batteries disconnected, they show 12.4-12.6 volts but when cranking the voltage
drops to 9.2 and that is when we see issues with Check Engine Lights as this
creates a spike in amperage through the electrical system.
We recommend that batteries, even if they have been disconnected, be tested to
ensure they have the proper voltage as discussed in PA-15-20 which is attached
and if not, they are properly charged as indicated in the Product Announcement.
PLEASE NOTE: Using a “charge pack” or booster should only be used in
emergency situations
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http://www.nyhma.org/viewforum.php?f=2&start=0


©2015 New York Bus Sales. All rights reserved.

ALL of our Service Updates can be found on the New York Bus Sales website
Or at the New York Head Mechanic website 

2

http://newyorkbussales.com/
http://www.nyhma.org/viewforum.php?f=2&start=0


©2015 New York Bus Sales. All rights reserved.

ALL of our Service Updates can be found on the New York Bus Sales website
Or at the New York Head Mechanic website 

3

http://newyorkbussales.com/
http://www.nyhma.org/viewforum.php?f=2&start=0


©2015 New York Bus Sales. All rights reserved.

ALL of our Service Updates can be found on the New York Bus Sales website
Or at the New York Head Mechanic website 

4

http://newyorkbussales.com/
http://www.nyhma.org/viewforum.php?f=2&start=0


©2015 New York Bus Sales. All rights reserved.

ALL of our Service Updates can be found on the New York Bus Sales website
Or at the New York Head Mechanic website 

5

CONTACT OUR SERVICE OR PARTS DEPARTMENT WITH ANY 
QUESTIONS

PARTS
Director of Parts

Dave Reichel
dreichel@newyorkbussales.com
CELL 315-396-5709

Chittenango: 800-962-5768

Gari McQuade
gmcquade@newyorkbussales.com

Bill Cox
bcox@newyorkbussales.com

John Lewin
jlewin@newyorkbussales.com

Dave Grant
dgrant@newyorkbussales.com

Albany/Middletown: 866-867-1100

Sean Conway
sconway@newyorkbussales.com
Dan Haight
dhaight@newyorkbussales.com

Rochester: 800-463-3232

Steve Hibbard
shibbard@newyorkbussales.com
James Roeser
jroeser@newyorkbussales.com

SERVICE
Director of Service

Ryan Hemund
rhemund@newyorkbussales.com
CELL 315-561-9121

Chittenango: 800-962-5768

Daryl Wallace
dwallace@newyorkbussales.com

Brian Lamaitis
blamaitis@newyorkbussales.com

Bob Reith
breith@newyorkbussales.com

Phil Tucker
ptucker@newyorkbussales.com

Albany: 866-867-1100

Ben Reiling
breiling@newyorkbussales.com

Rochester: 800-463-3232

Eric Bosley
ebosley@newyorkbussales.com

Middletown: 845-609-7070

Ryan Hemund
rhemund@newyorkbussales.com

Comments or Concerns:
John Johnston
jjohnston@newyorkbussales.com
Cell 315-263-0766
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